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Dr. Charles W. Bruce has served as Director of Scholarships and Financial Aid at Oklahoma State University since 1981.  From 1978-1981 he was Director of Student Financial Aid at DePauw University and from 1975-1978, he served as Director of Student Financial Aid at George Peabody College for Teachers.  Bruce received a B.A. from the University of Kentucky, an M.A. from Morehead State University, and a Ph.D. from Vanderbilt University. 

During his 33-year tenure at Oklahoma State University, Dr. Bruce has ensured that over 500,000 students received $4.2 billion in financial assistance.  Bruce has provided direction for three major computer system conversions, ensuring continuity of services to students and compliance with university, state and federal program regulations.  He also successfully competed for the first federal TRIO grant program (Upward Bound) awarded to OSU, followed three years later with a grant for the Educational Talent Search Program.  These programs help first-generation/low-income junior high and high school students pursue postsecondary education.  

Under Dr. Bruce's leadership, OSU has twice received national recognition for the quality of its financial aid programs, including awards for its Quality Assurance Program and for its student employment program.  The office has also been the recipient of the OSU Mortar Board Honor Society’s “Golden Torch Award,” for making “a noteworthy impact on the past, present and future students of Oklahoma State University.”

His 39-year tenure in financial aid includes extensive professional involvement.  For individual professional achievement, he has received state, regional, and national awards including the Southwest Association of Student Financial Aid Administrators’ Distinguished Service Award, the National Association of Student Financial Aid Administrators’ (NASFAA) Leadership Award for the Southwestern Region, and the NASFAA Distinguished Service Award.  He has also been the recipient of the McFarland Outstanding Administrator Award at OSU.
In addition to his role as director at OSU, Dr. Bruce has served as an advisor for the National Direct Student Loan Coalition and as a member of the Oklahoma State Regents for Higher Education study committee concerning financial aid issues.  At the request of the U.S. Department of Education’s Office of Postsecondary Education, he was granted administrative leave by OSU to analyze student aid policies and procedures and recommend modifications to Department officials.

In 2002-2003, Dr. Bruce served as chair of the National Association of Student Financial Aid Administrators (NASFAA).  He has previously chaired the NASFAA Task Force on Professional Excellence, and has served on its Board of Directors, Association Governance, and Membership and Finance committees.  Charlie has also served as president of both the Oklahoma and Southwest Associations of Student Financial Aid Administrators and served on the College Board’s Southwest Regional Council. 
